IRCHESTER PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 29th March 2017 at Village Hall Irchester at 7.15p.m.

Chair
Pam Armstrong

Councillors

L Brown

Jean Gibson
K Watts

 D May

P Smith

C Elliott
R Elliott

JP Carr

A May

L Ellis Day
The meeting started at 7.15pm. There were 8 members of the public present.

Apologies -   Apologies were received and accepted from:  - Cllrs T Maguire, J Dunkley, M May & D Shroll
16/114
DPI's - No interests declared for the meeting
16/1115
Public participation, police reports and NCC updates
Police Stats: PCSO P Hurst attended the meeting
Irchester

Vehicle Crime -Ash Close – car window smashed
Burglary  - Thrift Street – Leather jacket stolen.
Austin Close – Laptop and cash stolen.

Theft - Austin Close – Cash and birthday cards stolen.
Co-op – Shop lifting

Violence -ABH x 3 High Street, Alcohol related in a private dwelling
ABH High Street, known offender being dealt with.

Drugs - Station Road – Possession. – dealt with
Little Irchester

A45 – Lorry broken into, boxes of hot chocolate stolen.

Claudius Way – Theft – Property located.

London Road – Shed Broken into.
The Chair & Clerk had attended the JAG meeting earlier in the day where they were informed that the new inspector felt that the PCSO’s should not attend the meetings. There were other ways to contact the police through the website and sct contact however after discussion councillors felt that having police presence at their meetings was beneficial to the councillors, public and the police.  It was agreed to write to the police stating this.
Public – There was a problem with vehicles parking on the junction in Prospect Avenue – This was directed to the police
· Article seen in newspaper regarding school funding for the Patrol Crossing Lady – agenda item

· Council Tax for the parish increased and queried – it was advised that the increase was due to cover items included in the 2017/18 budget

· Potholes and the roundabout on A509 not being repaired. Even though the pc reported potholes and problems the public were also advised to contact Street Doctor to report issues.  It was agreed that the pc would write to highways regarding the length of time the repairs were taking.

16/116
Minutes

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 22nd February 2017 were agreed as a true record.  
16/117
Actions/Matters from previous minutes
· Letter to Orbit – meeting arranged

· Letter Norse re rubbish Lt Irchester – request made

· NCC footpath – details already received regarding the definitive footpath

· Cemetery letter/deed changes implemented

· Letter re land Gypsy Lane land owner – no further correspondence received

· Solicitor appointment made
16/118
Financial Matters

a) Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments of £9,786.52 for March 2017 be approved.  
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b)
The bank statement £123,169.10 as of March 2017 was noted

c)
RESOLVED that Cllr L Brown and P Armstrong authorise the bacs payments for March
d)
Further banking details had been received.  It was agreed to see if an account could be opened with Nationwide.
e)
Letter had been received from the school stating that the article in the newspaper was incorrect however as they had received a grant they could make a contribution towards the patrol crossing person for 2017/18 of £1500.  Councillors agreed that this was acceptable. Cllr Carr abstained from voting.
f)
The 3 year Business Plan was discussed and 2 further amendments were made.  It was agreed that the consultation details could be included in the village voice, a copy of the plan placed in the library and put on the website.
16/119
Recreation Grounds
a) Discussion took place at the last meeting regarding the repair of the roundabout however the labour cost was not included with the overall repair.  The total cost would be £480 plus labour making the total £1170.00. It was RESOLVED that the Roundabout would need to be repaired by the manufacturer.
b) A request had been received from Tyanna Circus to attend the village in July/August for a week.  It was agreed to allow the circus to attend at a cost of £250 plus £250 deposit requesting copies of risk assessments and insurance
c) A request had been received from Scarrott fair to attend the village on 15th to 22nd May 2017.  It was RESOLVED to allow the fair to attend at a cost of £250 plus £250 deposit requesting copies of risk assessments and insurance
d) It was agreed that the Sports Club could use the recreation ground for car parking on Sunday 9th April.

16/120
Highways – 
a) Highway Warden report in progress
b) Street Doctor responses – several potholes had been reported which should be repaired within 4 months.  .
c) The request for a definitive footpath was discussed and it was agreed to complete the evidence forms and send to NCC.  It was suggested to write to the Ramblers Association as they may have historic evidence.
d) Discussion took place regarding the TR22 lighting certificate.  A quotation had been received to the value of £4950.57.  It was RESOLVED to accept the quotation and have the work carried out.
e) Discussion took place regarding the dog fouling in Austin Close.  It was stated that some areas spray paint the mess however the council were previously informed by highways that this is not acceptable practice on the footpaths, however they council can on their own land. It was agreed that the dog warden should be informed.  Land in Farndish Road was being used for flytipping and some metal gates had been damaged, however this was the responsibility of the land owner. 
16/121
Little Irchester/Knuston
a) A meeting had been held with Orbit Homes regarding the problems with Riverside Court which were in the process of being addressed by them.
16/122
Planning

· WP/17/00144/FUL change from shop to residential – 2 Wollaston Road – concern raised regarding the drop kerb at the front
· WP/17/00115/FUL 2 storey side extension – 16 James Street – no comment
· WP/17/00120/FUL – Single storey side extension – 63 Saxon Rise – no comment
· Waste recycle Bedford Road – increase catchment area – no comment
It was stated that members should read the details of the planning applications when they receive them as the consultation period is 21 days which could be outside of the parish council meeting time.  Any applications that raise early objections can either be discussed at an extra ordinary meeting or BCW can be asked for an extension to respond.

16/123
Neighbourhood Plan

Details sent to councillors regarding the consultation for the SEA. Awaiting responses from statutory consultees. Currently completing a consultation statement of evidence and sources.
16/124
Cemetery/War Memorial

a) Registrars report sent to cllrs.
b) A complaint had been received regarding a sinking grave and grass cuttings and it was stated that the first cut of the season of the long grass would look untidy until the box cutting was carried out.  Grave maintenance was the responsibility of the lessee.

16/125
Community Issues

a) The Clerk and Chair had visited the solicitors regarding all the land to be registered to the council.  Several parcels of land had already been completed however documentation for Bowls Club and Parsons Hall were still missing.  The Village Hall and balance of Austin Close ongoing.
b) Discussion took place regarding the purchase of the village flags.  RESOLVED to purchase 5 flags at £67.50 each to be collected on completion
c) Discussion took place regarding additions to be made to the new website and it was agreed to send information to the Clerk for inclusion.
16/126
Correspondence
· NCC consultation Transfer of the Village Green at Keats Way, Rushden to Rushden Town Council
· Invite to The Mayor Grand Masquerade Ball

· Details had been received regarding Rushden NHP – no comments raised
· Water rates to increase for the public sector

· Eon to increase energy costs

· Mick George letter re land West of Gypsy Lane including planning application to BCW in April for landfill.
· Letter from resident regarding land next to above application to be submitted for development
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25pm
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